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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes

Saturday, April 22, 2017
At 9:02 am, Motion was made by Brother Wright to suspend the Ritual. Properly seconded, motion carried.
Visiting Brothers- Brother Ken Joiner, Rochester Alumni ’90.
Keeper of Records Report- Brother Marshall presented, stated minutes are included in the “Brothers Only” section of the chapter website. Minutes were distributed. Correspondence was read. Brother Gardner made a motion to purchase a full-page ad for the Cary Chapter of Zeta Phi Beta Gala Booklet. Motion carried after discussion. Minutes accepted with no adjustments.
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Brother Johnny Taylor presented. The report is presented for information only. 
Old Business

· Congratulations SP ’17- Brother Martin introduced the new brothers: Bros. Cloyed Brown, Zackary Venning, Brandon Douglas, Anthony Thorpe.
· MEP Council Report- Brother Polemarch reported on this meeting. He recognized Bros. Cooper on an excellent KOE report, and thanked the brothers that manned the suite. He also gave an account of the awards that were won by RAC, especially Brother Hooker’s Lifetime Achievement Award and having this year’s CRWLC Kappa League Summit named in his honor. Brother Marshall announced the awards that were won by the RAC.
· Budget- Brother Gardner made a motion to approve the 2017-2018 Budget. Motion seconded and accepted.
New Business

· May Meeting Hospitality: Team Irvin: Bros. Eric and Deion Williams (last names Q-Z).
· MEP/TACK Update
D9 Legislative Day: Wednesday, May 17th. Brother Polemarch spoke on this event and reminded the brothers to register.     

· Bugg Elementary Read-a-Long- April 25th. May will be the last session for the year.
· Senior Kappa Week- Brother Polemarch requested the committee convene to plan events for this week.
· Succession Planning- Recommendation was made to form a committee going forward.
· “Summer (Service) Sessions”- Brother Polemarch suggested doing service events during the summer months.
Committee Reports
Undergraduate Chapters

a. Shaw University, ΔΓ – Brother Silver reported they had four men become members. 
b. Saint Augustine’s University, ΓΟ – Brother Andrews reported they held a new member presentation, which was very well attended. He also thanked RAC for their continued support. 
c. NC State University, ΚΞ – Brother Moore reported they had a new member presentation and have four new members.
Church Visitation- Brother Polemarch reported on the Church Visitation at Joy Discovery Church.
Entertainment – Brother Vice Polemarch Gardner updated the body on upcoming TACK Events.

Kappa League- Brother Aladdin reported thirteen young men were inducted during our Beautillion event. They also received their Tech Grant Devices and presented three of them. They held a Beta class planning session for the new young men. Brother Aladdin spoke on the Province Awards that were won by the RAC Guide Right/Kappa League. They are looking for Sponsors going forward. A presentation from the Boys Scouts of America is planned for the May meeting. Brother Eric Williams mentioned we have received 35 applications for the upcoming year.

Reclamation/Social Chapter Anniversary- Brother Polemarch reported on this event, that was manned by our young Alumni Brothers. 
Nominations- Brother Thornton announced the slate for the 2017-2018 RAC Officers and Board Members.

Polemarch- Bros. Brandon Gardner, Donzell Newkirk


Vice Polemarch- Brother Clem Lacy


Keeper of Exchequer- Brother Johnny Taylor


Keeper of Records- Bros. Gary Wiley, Stacy Alston


Assist. KOR/KOE- Brother Deion Williams


Strategus- Brother Ariel Aponte


Lt. Strategus- Brother Roderick Taylor

BOD- Bros. Victor Hyman, Bryan Marshall


Reporter- Brother Quentin Mitchell


Historian- Brother Aaron Thornton

Motion was made to approve the report given by Brother Thornton as Nominations Chair. Motion seconded and adopted. The slate will be voted on during the May Chapter Meeting.
Kappa Charitable Trust Fund, Inc.

Brother Wright presented. The KCTF Quarterly Meeting will be Monday at the Kappa Center. Our “Evening of Achievement” was very successful. June 24th will be our annual Kappa Luau.  The new Board Members were recognized. Brother Lacy reported on the Citizen of the Year Awardees.
For the Good of Kappa
Brother Jarmond announced that his son Martin (Mu Nu) was hired as Athletic Director at Boston College.
Brother Jerry Wiley’s son will probate at Lenoir Rhyne University.

Brother Rouse had his first grandson on March 24th.

Brother Gary Wiley’s son has been accepted to Tuskegee University as a Chemistry Major and will play for their Baseball Team.

 MEETING ADJOURNED AT 10:26 AM

